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The Honorable Larry Gossett






October 15, 2007
King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E


Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for King County Council review is an ordinance to establish the Mental Illness and Drug Dependency Fund, proposed as fund 113-5.  Creation of these funds will establish the necessary accounting structure to enable the county to record expenditures and revenues for work relating to the programs described in the Mental Illness and Drug Dependency Action Plan.  This will be a tier one fund and will retain any interest earnings from positive cash balances.  The fund manager is the Department of Community and Human Services.
This action is separate from the Executive Proposed Budget.  This ordinance only creates a fund, but provides no appropriations and therefore there is no fiscal impact.  A fiscal note and proposed ordinance is included in this package.
If you have any questions regarding this request, please feel free to contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434.  

Sincerely, 
Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

     Nancy Glaser, Interim Policy Staff Director

     Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)
John Amos, Budget Supervisor, OMB


Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS)

Amnon Shoenfeld, Division Director, Mental Health, Chemical Abuse and Dependency 

    Services Division, DCHS

